
Words matter. 

Sometimes racism is subtle, as Dana Vickers Shelley, Executive Director of
ACLU of Maryland, points out in a recent OpEd published in The Baltimore
Sun. However, an inflammatory and offensive tweet dehumanizing Black
children by the Fraternal Order of Police (FOP) and other recent comments
expressed by public leaders represent a disturbing return to overt racism. 

Black children are children.

There is plenty of research out there showing that Black girls and boys
experience “adultification bias” from a young age. This means that adults
(school staff, police officers, elected officials, etc.) see children as older than
they are, often leading to disproportionate discipline and more punitive
treatment. Children of color, especially Black children, are often treated as
presumptive suspects and criminals. These children are not getting the
benefits of being viewed as children, and innocent. That was the clear intention
of the FOP’s tweet when more Black children than usual were in the Inner
Harbor on a recent weekend night. The FOP characterized them suspicious as
a group and denied them the right to still be the children that they are. This is
unacceptable.

The coded language public servants and elected officials use and the racist
themes they invoke set the tone for what is acceptable. More than just not
being negative, we need our leaders to see all the positivity we see in Black
children, Black families and Black communities and to embrace it and name it
whenever they can. 

We call on all public officials to pledge that they will not use and will not
tolerate the use of disparaging and dehumanizing language about
people of color, especially Black children.

Read the full OpEd here.

http://bit.ly/30XfABd
http://bit.ly/30XfABd
https://www.law.georgetown.edu/poverty-inequality-center/wp-content/uploads/sites/14/2019/05/Listening-to-Black-Women-and-Girls.pdf
https://www.apa.org/news/press/releases/2014/03/black-boys-older
https://www.aclu-md.org/sites/default/files/stpp_rp_commission_final_report.pdf
http://bit.ly/30XfABd
https://action.aclu.org/webform/baltimore-fundourschools-parent-town-hall-sign?ms_aff=MD&initms_aff=MD&ms_chan=eml&initms_chan=eml
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